Natural Gas Board 
The Humboldt Natural Gas Board met in regular session on Thursday, May 17th, 2007.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Jarding at 7:15 p.m.  Members present were Kira Schmeichel, Lynn Froke, Harvey Shumaker and Jay Nelson.  New member Mike Shumaker was not present.  

The minutes of the April meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Froke to approve the minutes.  The motion carried. 

The financial for the month of April 2007 were reviewed.  The profits were less due to the payment of the Annual Fee to Northwestern Energy for their services.  After review, a motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Schmeichel to approve the financials.  The motion carried. 

The rate for the April usage was $8.226 and the estimated rate for May usage is $7.8956.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Schmeichel to table locking in until next month.  The motion carried. 

The quote for the meter correction at the TBS was submitted by Northwestern Energy.  The quote was for $13,795.42 not to exceed $14,000.00.  The meter project was approved in a previous meeting this year.  Northwester will start the meter move as soon as possible.  
Jim Jarding welcomed new member Jay Nelson.  

The election of officers was held.  Jim Jarding did not extend his term on the Natural Gas Board.  All members voted via ballot and the new President is Harvey Shumaker and the new Vice President is Kira Schmeichel.  

Jay Kaufman will take over Ritchy Griepp’s term which will expire in May of 2009 and Mike Shumaker will take over Jim Jarding’s term which will expire in May 2010.  

With no further business, a motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Froke to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.  The motion carried. 
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